
20th December 2024

Dear Parents,

You may remember that we opened a consultation to extend the school years at St Monica’s from 4-11 years to       
2-11 years. The consultation has now passed and we are due to open our nursery in January. Parents have rightly had 
some concerns about the financial strain this might add to the school budget, but we have planned to ensure that all 
costs are covered. We were delighted to welcome our new nursery children to a stay and play session on Tuesday. 
Look here to see a few images of the space! We will be officially starting on Monday 6th January.

Wishing you all a very merry Christmas and hope you can enjoy the holiday period. See you all next year!
Kind regards
Kate Baptiste
Headteacher

Carols around the tree – On Monday after school, the Choir, 
led by Mr Charles-Nelson and the Strings Group, led by Lynne 
Baker, performed for a delighted audience. They entertained 
us with a variety of Christmas songs - watch here!

Reconciliation – On Tuesday, Year 6 and 
Class 5G had the opportunity to receive the 
Sacrament of Reconciliation in school. 
Thanks to Fr Mehall and Fr David and the 
two visiting priests who led this.

On Wednesday, the Infants had a 
Reconciliation Service where they reflected 
that sometimes we can make mistakes and 
it’s important to say sorry so that we can be 
forgiven. They listened to the Parable of the 
Lost Son and learned that God will forgive us 
if we are sorry; we are called to do the same.

Second hand PE uniform – If you have any unwanted (clean and in good condition) PE t-shirts, jogging bottoms or 
sweatshirts in a small size, would you consider donating them for use in our new nursery? Send into the office.

Christmas Dinner Day! On Wednesday, the catering staff 
cooked a delicious Christmas meal for all the children and 
staff in the school – it was a long and tiring day for them 
and they did a fantastic job.  Thanks to Ms Parker who 
provided the balloon decorations and to all the staff for 
making the dining hall look so festive for this occasion. 
You can see some of the festive fun here.

Panto – A big thank you to The Friends who 
paid for a pantomime in school on Monday. 
The children were treated to a performance 
of Jack and the Beanstalk which was great 
fun!

Carol Service led by Years 5&6 – On Monday 
evening, the children from Years 5 & 6 sang 
beautifully for their carol service at St Monica’s 
Church - watch here. They then performed again for 
the whole school on Tuesday – watch here. We 
were all suitably impressed with the quality of the 
voices and offer a big thank you to Mr Charles-
Nelson for all his work in getting the children ready. 

Thank you all sincerely for the very generous gifts you have been 
sending in – they are very much appreciated!

Carol Service led by Years 3&4 – You can see a 
recording of their performance in school here. 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=nmZuhf2Q8Lc
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=4QleAD-lp7I
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=9-Ko5QHc8_c
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=VZrHbRWztqQ
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=PAlERGQs9s4
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=gLxAx1mWUJQ


If you’re doing any clearing out 
over the Christmas holidays, 

please keep hold of things that 
could go in the Happy Bag 
Collection on 31st January!




